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A Community For All Ages

January 11, 2021

Nursing Home COVID-19 testing for the week of January 4 resulted in all negative staff and one positive
resident. The resident remains asymptomatic. We are thankful.

Forest Glen testing for the week resulted in one positive staff person and one positive resident. We
continue to work with Public Health and our Medical Director on our positive cases at Forest Glen.

Both Forest Glen and the Nursing Home will continue to test residents and staff twice weekly.

The state of Wisconsin has opened up testing every other week for all assisted living staff. We will begin
testing at Birch Way and Shepherd’s Inn as soon as supplies are available. Residents are not included in
this testing program, unless they are symptomatic.

Initially, only the main campus programs were slated for COVID vaccinations. A new memo from the
state has noted that after January 25™ the vaccine will be available for Forest Glen and Shepherd’s Inn
residents and staff. That is terrific news!

Virtual and window visits are still available. We are hopeful that the community positivity rate
continues to decline to allow some type of indoor visits to occur in the future. Please keep watching the
website for future updates!

As always, please continue to pray for Good Shepherd and our nation.

Thank you.

Deb Captain

Executive Director
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